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May 25, 2022 
 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
RE: DG 21-104:  Motion to Cancel June 2, 2022 Hearing Date  
 
Chairman Goldner: 
  
In connection with the above-referenced docket I enclose a Motion to cancel the June 2, 
2022 hearing date in this docket.. 
 
Unitil, the Department of Energy, and the Office of the Consumer Advocate had engaged 
in productive settlement discussions and reached a comprehensive agreement in 
principle, and were in the process of memorializing the settlement. Unitil anticipates that 
the settling parties will submit a finalized Settlement Agreement for the Commission’s 
consideration in the next several days.  
 
Unitil requests, in the enclosed motion, that the Commission cancel the hearing date 
presently scheduled for June 2 and schedule a hearing on the Settlement Agreement for 
either June 7 or June 8, days that are already set aside on the Commission’s calendar for 
rate case hearings. This will enable the Company to submit the Settlement Agreement in 
compliance with Puc 203.20(e) and provide the Commission with sufficient time to 
review the Settlement Agreement prior to the hearing. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Patrick H. Taylor 
Chief Regulatory Counsel 
Unitil Service Corp. 

 
cc: Service Lisa 


